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GSGES throws party to welcome new students
By lzuru Saizen, associate professor, GSGES

On April 11, GSGES held an event at the Yoshida Co-op cafeteria
to welcome its new intake of students. Thirty-nine master’s students
of environmental management, eight doctoral students of global
environmental studies and four doctoral students of environmental
management joined our graduate school at the start of the academic
year. The new arrivals discussed future research with the faculty staff
and current students, who also attended the party.
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Vice-president of AIT visits Kyoto University
By Michiko Hasegawa, researcher, CoOHHO Educational Unit

Professor Kazuo Yamamoto, vice-president of the Asian Institute of
Technology, visited Kyoto University on March 5. GSGES organized a
welcome party and a meeting to discuss the exchange of education and
research between the two institutions.
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Hannnari Kyoto Shimadai-juku considers moss and air
pollution
By Akira Yoshino, associate professor, GSGES

The 29th Hannnari Kyoto Shimadai-juku — entitled ‘What’s
new on what covers the land?’ — was held on March 19 at
Shimadai, Kyoto. Professor Yoshizumi Kajii (GSGES, Kyoto
University) spoke on air pollution and Assistant Professor
Yoshitaka Oishi (Faculty of Agriculture, Shinshu University)
spoke on moss and its vulnerability to environmental
degradation. Tomio Sakagami, a professional gardener, made
comments on the speeches and explained the role of moss in
Japanese gardens.
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GSGES applauds students’ completion of EML program
By Gaku Masuda, researcher, GSGES

On March 24, GSGES marked the completion of the
Environmental Management Leader (EML) program at a
ceremony in the conference room. Nineteen participants
received certificates from Professor Fujii, the program leader.
Professor Shibata (GSGES) and Professor Suzuki (Graduate
School of Engineering) gave speeches congratulating the
students on their achievements. Mikrigul Adel thanked the
organizers of the program on behalf of the students. The
students then enjoyed a tea party before some of them rushed
over to Katsura Campus to attend their master’s graduation

ceremony. We hope the graduates’ experience of the EML
program will prove useful in their future lives and careers.
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AY2013 graduates hold thank-you party
By Michiko Hasegawa, researcher, CoHHO Educational
Unit

After their degree ceremony on March 24, GSGES’s academic
year 2013 graduates threw a party for the faculty and staff to
express their appreciation. The participants will no doubt look
back fondly on this happy occasion for years to come.
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Certificates and guidance for CoHHo students
By Michiko Hasegawa, researcher, CoHHO Educational
Unit

The Connectivity of Hills, Humans and Oceans (CoHHO)
educational program held its first certification ceremony
on March 24, when 26 students received certificates for
completing the course. On April 9, the next students to embark
on the program were given guidance on the course. There are
now approximately 100 people studying the connectivity of
hills, humans and oceans at Kyoto University.
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First Global Environmental Studies Konwakai fosters
discussion
By Yoshihiro Okumura, assistant professor, GSGES

The first Global Environmental Studies Konwakai of the 2014
academic year took place on April 4. The first speaker was
Assistant Professor Narumasa Tsutsumida, who gave a talk on
how land use/cover is changed by anthropogenic disturbances.
The second speaker was second-year doctoral student
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Masataka Onuki, who talked about the decomposition of dead
organic matter in the forest ecosystem. The two topics were
then discussed by 18 GSGES participants, who put forward a
range of views from different fields of expertise.
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Second Global Environmental Studies Konwakai
prompts debate
By Tomohiro Numata, assistant professor, GSGES

This year’s second Global Environmental Studies Konwakai
took place on May 28. The first speaker was Assistant
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Special auditing students with GSGES faculty members

Professor Hidenori Harada, who discussed the development of
a fecal sludge management strategy and evaluation framework
in developing countries. The second speaker was Assistant
Professor Ryoma Kamikawa, who talked about the ecological
roles of microbial eukaryotes in anaerobic environments
broadly distributed on the Earth. The two topics prompted
an interesting discussion among 19 participants from various
fields of study at GSGES.
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Short-visit special auditing students outline study plans
By Gaku Masuda, researcher, GSGES

On April 17, four students from Cambodia, Vietnam and
Indonesia, visiting GSGES as part of a program to promote
the study of a sustainable humanosphere in south-east Asia,
set out their six-month study and research plans. The topics
were: ‘Malnutrition threatens the city’; ‘Applying the genetic
algorithm in the forecast of air quality’; ‘Restoration of the
heath forest disturbed by tin mining on Belitung island’ and
‘Natural disaster risk management for the floating community
on Tonle Sap lake’. The presentations were followed by a
welcome ceremony and lunch, where the visitors enjoyed
conversations with regular students and members of staff.
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GSGES Alumni Association celebrates 10th anniversary
By Hidenori Harada, assistant professor, GSGES, and
secretary, GSGES Alumni Association

On May 31, the GSGES Alumni Association held a party
at Rakuyu Kaikan, Kyoto University. The association
was founded in March 2004 on the day of GSGES’s first
graduation ceremony. There were 68 partygoers, including
18 current students and nine current and former members of
the faculty. The event was a great success in enabling past
students to catch up with old friends and tutors.
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Global Environmental Forum presents problems from a
new perspective
By Shuichiro Shiotsuka, associate professor, GSGES

The 19th Kyoto University Global Environmental Forum,
entitled ‘Previously unknown aspects of the globe seen from
the sky, ocean and under the ground’, was held on June
22 at International Exchange Halls I and II, Clock Tower
Centennial Hall. The three speakers were Professor Noboru
Ogata (GSGES, Kyoto University), Professor Katsufumi
Sato (Atmosphere and Ocean Research Institute, University
of Tokyo) and Associate Professor Tadanori Goto (Graduate
School of Engineering, Kyoto University).

9519 [EMBRERET T A —2 L [22 « i « Hirhs () R
BRI~ 75 Te DFISIROHIER N~ | 72 5UERSE 1 S AR
B RREREARR— IV [ BRU MICIHBWT 2014 F 6
H 22 HichifieLrc, HIBRERE MR ZREDZ AL, HE
AR ORISR E T — 22 N LU TUIFEL DB NG
DTH%, T UIBEDN DN 22E - iff « iSO
FRUC KO TEBIFNTHER L, #r7calmih SHIBRRIR DR
B E A XS LD ETH D, LLTFD=DD5i#Z32\T,

feamlamel 77z,

TG 2 i 1 10 s Y— 71— COE 7 G

Published by Sansai Gakurin, Kyoto University Graduate School of Global Environmental Studies

Page 6



Sansai Newsletter No.8

1 August 2014

F 1 9 [AIERE 7— FA D 5 DEEA

e g ¢ \ 3
B 1 9 ARG 74— Z A DT

AT R (HEREEE AW ) DIHORE R TR STV
Ju— R OELR « SLfbst
i S (UKL ) T CHEL TEIOSATHD
BUFFER |
%l OO (TEANTTIRNERER? ) THEERIRE - fth M ERE D
5# 2% HIBERER ST |

TR, PEEEROMEICB T %A T ADpE
bk, ZNHBRO AR EENTO ST ZHIHD
fEEBBE LU B E B EHZ VTSN (ki
UL, EHEBEDHE L OB O TEN e/ VI D)
PHERIUARZIC R > TE T 2z TE Nz, 5L
TEFRC S TIRENS RIS L HIOBIFP T2 HYI5 8
DTHZHIENZWVI, LR USEEZRRICDENSE
EHY, BREFADITEHICHBNTE, FTAMEDRABLT
I DTN B TE DR SN A LR SN, BRIRHEBURIZ.
HUJES « M ECERE D TR S = g - BiEiz VT
FATENTZ, Bt 6000m ICE AOIINEIEIN TS T
LRRLTeDB, IR FIZEIC AR NI Tl
B0 DOEIICEONNBED, KB ZITIRELSE
BALTRNGF NGRS eI N T,

KU sustainability fair brings together students, staff and
citizens in month of activities
By Tracey Gannon, associate professor, GSGES

Eco-rudo Kyodai/Ecéle de Kyodai 2014 (literally, ‘school
for eco studies’, playing on the word ‘eco’ as well as ‘ecdle’,
the French word for school) was a month-long sustainability
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fair held at Kyoto University from June 1. Mainly run and
organized by students, the fair featured events such as the
Eco Compe (a contest offering prizes for the best campus
sustainability proposal), ‘eco performances’ on the Camphora
terrace and Eco Marché, a market for fair-trade and eco-
friendly products.

It also offered participatory activities, such as a stamp rally
and swap meet (Butsuichi) for exchanging second-hand items
plus talks, discussion groups and film screenings on the theme
of sustainability. As one of the event’s sponsors, the Graduate
School of Global Environmental Studies helped faculty
and staff from the Kyoto University (KU) Environmental
Preservation Research Centre and Office for a Sustainable
Campus coordinate with students in organizing, implementing
and promoting the month of activities.

The GSGES faculty contributed in a number of ways. At
an Open Lab, which ran from June 2 to 13 in the lobby of
the Rune Cafeteria, Associate Professor Akihisa Mori was
one of eight KU professors to introduce undergraduates to
the day-to-day activities of a researcher in environmental
studies. At the Senpai Sustainability Salon on June 29
and June 30, Associate Professors Jane Singer and Tracey
Gannon mobilized more than 50 students from GSGES’s
Environmental Ethics and Environmental Education course

to share with an undergraduate audience new ideas for
addressing environmental problems.

International students pitch a sustainability proposal on
the first day of the Senpai Sustainability Salon

Singer was joined by Professor Rajib Shaw, also of GSGES,
on the panel of judges tasked with selecting the winners for
the Eco Compe. The top prize was the chance to participate
in the Association for the Advancement of Sustainability
in Higher Education’s annual conference, to be held from
October 26 to 29 in Portland, Oregon, plus 300,000 yen to
finance the winning team’s proposed sustainability project.

But the main GSGES contributions came from its students.
Yuri Sugimoto, Kieu Thi Kinh and Yuting Lin coordinated
with fellow graduates Doan Huy Loi (Graduate School of
Engineering), Ilona Aleksiunaite (Graduate School of Human
and Environmental Studies), Crystal Uchino (Graduate School
of Human and Environmental Studies) and undergraduates
from a fair-trade study circle (Manabiya Hachidori) to put
together the two-day Green Screen film festival on June
21 and 28. This featured films about fair trade (‘Valentine
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Solidarity’, Japan 2012), food sustainability (‘Taste the
Waste!’, Germany 2011) and the cost of capitalism and
nuclear energy (‘Nuclear Nation: the Fukushima Refugees’
Story’, Japan 2011).

Each screening incorporated a discussion with special
guests and invited questions from the audience. In one session,
a local chocolatier, Adachi Kokoro from Dari K, shared
her passion for chocolate made from ethically sourced and
organically grown cocoa beans. In another, undergraduates
from the Deko Vege Café KU student circle shared ideas
for reducing food waste by encouraging the use of ‘non-
standard’ or misshapen vegetables rejected by supermarkets.
Creative approaches to
communication were also
evident at the informative,
entertaining and often
humorous PowerPoint
presentations and student-
produced videos that were

a feature of the Senpai
Sustainability Salon.

Adachi Kokoro shares the

secret of good chocolate with

Coverage of the film students in the lobby at the
Green Screen Film Festival

festival and salon, written
by GSGES students Yuri Sugimoto and Genta Nakano, will
be published in the forthcoming annual KU Environmental
Report. These contributions will ensure that the collaboration
between GSGES and the administration over the course of
Eco-rudo Kyodai continues beyond the scope of the month-
long event. Indeed, the formation of new connections between
student cohorts, faculty members, staff and departments on
campus — and KU, other universities and Kyoto citizens off
campus — is a major outcome for the GSGES faculty and
students, who dedicated time and energy to making the month
a success.

Kanoko Takaya, a visual-design graduate of Seika
University, designed an arrestingly beautiful poster for the
student film festival that, as well as being posted around the
university, appeared on
Facebook and was displayed
in a number of vegan and
organic food outlets close j-
to the KU campus and at [l
sites all over Kyoto. More
artistic support came from
former KU student Hideovic
Uesugi, now a musician (aka
Geronimo Label) as well as
an anti-nuclear activist. On [
the first day of the Senpai §
Sustainability Salon, he
thrilled the audience at the

Com RN SO
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electrifying rap and punk Takaya
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. Green Screen Film Festival
Kyoto Museum with an poster, designed by Kanoko

acoustic set, exposing the ongoing plight of Fukushima’s
refugees and the current taboo surrounding radiation issues.

Finally, staff from Green Action, a local NGO, joined
forces with PhD students Mai Kobayashi (GSGES), Crystal
Uchino and Graduate School of Energy Science Associate
Professor Ben McLellan to host a workshop, entitled ‘Towards
a consensus on present and future energy in our society’, on
the last day of the film festival. This was the first in a series
of ‘study-meets’ that brought students and citizens together to
discuss energy issues.

Sustainability is as much about connecting people and
networks as it is about connecting thinking and ideas. In
this sense, the collaboration and cooperation fostered by
Eco-rudo Kyodai meant the month was as much a learning
experience for the students and faculty who hosted it as for
the undergraduates who enjoyed the events.
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GSGES holds international symposium in Can Tho,
Vietham
By Hirohide Kobayashi, associate professor, GSGES

GSGES, Hanoi University of Science and Technology, and
Can Tho University, sponsored by the Japan Society for
the Promotion of Science (JSPS) Core-to-Core Program,
are organizing the Second International Symposium
on the Formulation of the Cooperation Hub for Global
Environmental Studies in the Indochina Region and the
Ninth Inter-University Workshop on Education and Research
Collaboration in the Indochina Region. These events will
take place on September 27 and 28 at Can Tho University,
Vietnam. Researchers from Japan and various Asian countries
will discuss the current status of global environmental issues
and share future perspectives with representatives from a
number of environment-related Japanese companies.

BHEEDFEICDOWNT/

Seeking Articles for Sansai Newsletter
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To contribute to Sansai Newsletter No. 9, please email
ges-sansai@ges.kyoto-u.ac.jp
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